
Subject: Evangelist Randy Chovan Fall 2015 Prayer Letter,

Dear Faithful Friends and Supporters, Greetings in our Beloved Saviour's Name!  
We trust that all is well with you. I am reading the Book of Romans as I meditate 
through the entire bible.  I thought of each of you as I read 1:10, "Making request, 
if by any means now at length I (we) might have a prosperous journey by the will 
of God to come unto you". We wish this for our 13 supporting churches.  We are 
already scheduled with ten of you and hope to schedule with the other three.  We 
are so very thankful to our Father for these churches who have befriended, 
encouraged, and loved us over the years demonstrated through prayers and 
financial support. We also rejoice in the ten individuals who partner with us with 
love, care, friendship, prayer and support.  We say to you, with Paul in Rom. 
1:11,12, " For I (we) long to see you...that I (we) may be comforted together with 
you by the mutual faith both of you and me (us)."

We have had a busy, fruitful ministry since our summer letter.  Our stateside 
meetings are always a joy and blessing.  We are so wonderfully blessed to work 
side by side with such choice pastors and churches....a remnant of those who 
"Earnestly contend for the faith once delivered."  

Our latest foreign ministry encompassed the last two weeks of August and first 
week of September.  It was my first time to preach in the country of South Africa 
and the 30th country outside of the USA to declare our Lord's saving Gospel. 

Grace stayed back in Ohio to get Jonathan settled into a christian school for his 
senior year of high school  (can you believe he is in 12th grade?....some of you 
are shaking your head this very moment!). We are transitioning him from home 
school to the bible college classroom. He would like to attend Maranatha Baptist 
University next fall to participate in their ROTC program.

I was so blessed to work with Missionary Lee Peterson and his sweet family 
during my time in Sedgefield, South Africa.  I was scheduled to preach in three 
different churches and enjoyed the South African believers in each church.  It is 
VERY difficult to get lost people into such meetings.  I know of only two unsaved 
individuals who attended during my whole time.  One was a 16 year old grandson 
of one of the members.  I actively engaged him in witness after the service, but, 
alas, he was "not ready".  I did perceive great movement of the Spirit in the hearts 
and lives of the Saints!  We are invited back there again in 2017.  This time with 
my wife!

My next foreign venture is next month (October-November) to the twin Island 
nation of Trinidad and Tobago.  I have had numerous times of ministry here since 
1990.  I so look forward as Paul said in Rom. 1:13, "I purposed to come unto you, 
that I might have some fruit among you."

This December (28) we will travel again to Israel and continue touring there until 
January 9.  Pray for the peace of Jerusalem (Psalm 122:6). We love to support 



Israel in this way of bringing Servants of God to His Land. Let us know if you 
would like to be put on our "interested list" for our next tour.

Throughout this fall, we will also minister in the states of SC (presently), FL, WI, 
MN, NV, MD, SD, and OK.  Please pray for safety and fruitfulness in all our 
domestic and foreign ministries! We love and appreciate all of you!  Be assured 
of our ardent and continual prayers for you! May our Father continually lead each 
of you into the center of His will,

Evangelist Randy Chovan Family


